U.S. Department of Labor Occupational Safety and Health Administration
Calumet City Area Office
1600 167th Street, Suite 9
Calumet City, lllinois 60409
(708) 891-3800, Fax (708) 862-9659
http://www.osha.gov

August 28, 2012

Mr. Wiilliam Wilson, President
Americans for Limited Government
9900 Main Street, Suite 303
Fairfax, Virginia 22031

RE: Freedom of Information Request (FOIA) - Log #690520
Hyatt Hotels/UNITE HERE

Dear Mr. Wilson:

This is in response to your Freedom of Information Act request (FOIA) dated July 11, 2012,
received in our office on August 9, 2012, seeking copies of any documents in our possession
that relates to communication between OSHA and representatives of UNITE HERE, created
between the timeframe of January 1, 2010 to present. Your request has been reviewed and a
release of information is provided.

You will note that some information has been removed. This is authorized under the rules and
regulations, including exemptions, contained in the Freedom of Information Act. Exemptions for
the actual deleted sections are indicated on each page, and for your convenience a general
description of the Exemptions is also enclosed.

You have the right to appeal this response. If you wish to appeal, you may do so through the
Solicitor of Labor under 29 C.F.R 70.22. The appeal must be filed within 90 days from the date
the response was received. The letter should state in writing the grounds for appeal, including
any supporting statements or arguments. To facilitate processing, the appeal should include
copies of the initial request and the response of the disclosure officer. Address the appeal to
Solicitor of Labor, U.S. Department of Labor, 200 Constitution Avenue, NW, Washington, D.C.
20210. The appeal and the envelope must be marked “FOIA APPEAL.”

All fees have been waived. If you have any questions regarding this response, please feel free
to contact me at (708) 891-3800. Thank you for your interest in workplace safety and health.

Sincerely,

Valarie M. Jones
Freedom of Information Officer
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